District 9 Green Triangle eNews
May 14, 2014
You are receiving this email because you have contacted the 9th District Office about green initiatives.  If you would like to be removed from this communication please email Kyle Ethridge with “REMOVE” in the subject.  This is a bi-weekly eNews.  Please feel free to copy any of this information for use at your meetings or in your newsletters. 
City Awards Contract for Tree Canopy Assessment
Mayor Greg Fischer announced that the city has awarded its first comprehensive tree canopy assessment contract to the Davey Resource Group. The project will result in the setting of a new long-term tree goal to achieve 45% tree canopy coverage for Louisville Metro.

 

The tree canopy assessment will provide a baseline of tree canopy cover, as well as prioritize tree planting locations for mitigating the urban heat island effect and for stormwater management. Increasing the city's tree canopy will also relieve heat stress in residential neighborhoods, as well as reduce the rate of smog formation and number of ozone alert days by cooling the city's atmosphere. 

 

The tree canopy assessment will include the following activities: 

· Use aerial photography and remote imagery to establish a tree canopy baseline that can be used to track canopy gains and losses over time; 

· Relate the tree canopy to socio-demographic and economic data at the Louisville Metro Council District and Census Tract scales;

· Relate the tree canopy to the provision of ecosystem services including trapping and slowing rain water, energy conservation, carbon sequestration, heat island reduction and improvements to air and water quality;

· Locate areas of environmental need for tree cover and determine the potential canopy for those locations. These areas shall include neighborhoods in greatest need for reducing heat stress and locations where trees can most optimally reduce flooding;

· Provide tree planting timetables and cost estimates to achieve up to 45% canopy coverage.
The Mayor’s goal of planting 10,000 trees was achieved in 2013. To help achieve this goal, the city created the Louisville Metro Tree Advisory Committee, allocated a $250,000 budget for tree planting and employed an Urban Forester. A new goal for 2014 is planting 5,000 trees. Once the canopy assessment is complete, the city will set a significant tree goal that will help it achieve 45% coverage. Already this year, 1,002 trees have been planted. Community organizations and citizens are encouraged to report trees that they plant as well, on the city’s Tree Tracker, at http://www.louisvilleky.gov/brightside/.
Bike to Work Day Celebration

Louisville's Bike to Work Day Celebration is taking place on Friday, May 30, 2014 rain or shine! They’ll be celebrating the bike at 4th Street Live at Noon.  Get started now by registering to participate, it's free!
Here's what you need to know: 
1. They're giving away a free bike from Parkside Bikes!

2. There are events going on all month long, sponsored by Bicycling for Louisville, the local bike advocacy organization.

3. Never biked to work before?  Don't worry; Bicycling for Louisville will help you learn how.

4. They're meeting at 5 different locations around town to bike to work together on Friday, May 30th.
Sustainability Tip – Air Quality Alerts

With the weather getting warmer and summer around the corner, it is time to think about Air Quality Alerts and steps we can all take to help the air (which we should do every day, not just on Air Quality alert days).  The Air Quality Index (AQI) measures air quality based on five major air pollutants.  When levels of air pollutants are forecast to be over 100 on the AQI, which is deemed unhealthy for sensitive groups, an Air Quality Alert is issued.  You can sign up to receive Air Quality Alerts from the Air Pollution Control District so you can take steps to protect your health and create cleaner air on the days when it is most needed.   Learn more about Air Quality Alerts.

Help the air on Air Quality Alert days by
· Avoiding idling

· 

 HYPERLINK "http://www.tickettoride.org/" \o "Ticket to Ride Carpool" \t "_blank" 
Carpooling
 or taking TARC
· Delaying your mowing

· Combining your errands

Links
My Green Triangle Blog


 HYPERLINK "http://www.facebook.com/MyGreenTriangle" 

Green Triangle Facebook 



 HYPERLINK "http://district9news.wordpress.com/" 

9th District Blog 



 HYPERLINK "http://www.louisvilleky.gov/MetroCouncil/Members/09/default.htm" 

9th District Website 



Contact the 9th District Office
Tina Ward-Pugh, 9th District Councilwoman, www.louisvilleky.gov/district9

The Green Triangle thanks the following sponsors:

· 9th District Councilwoman Tina Ward-Pugh
· DD Williamson
· MSD
· Mellwood Art Center
· River Metals Recycling
· eyedia
· First Capital Bank
· Heine Brothers' Coffee
· Louisville Water Company
· LG&E
· McDonald's - Lower Brownsboro
Thanks, as well, to the Frankfort Avenue Business Association for serving as our fiscal agent.[image: image1]
